
Record of officer decision 

Decision title: Consent to hold a bonfire and fireworks display at Tupsley 
Quarry on the 5th November 2021. 

Date of decision: 5th November 2021 

Decision maker: Acting Head of Property 

Authority for delegated  
decision: 

The Economy and Place Scheme of Delegation dated 
23/12/2019 updated 22/10/21 (line 54) gives the Acting Head 
of Property the authority to take the decision 

Ward: Eign Hill 

Consultation: Consultation has been carried out with: 
HC – Licensing 
HC - environmental health  
HC - public-health 
HC - legal services 
HC – Highways and transportation 
BBLP – Highways 
West Mercia Police  
West Midlands ambulance Service 
Hereford & Worcester Fire and Rescue. 
 
No objections have been raised by any consultees. 
 

Decision made: A decision has been made to consent for the Central Tupsley 
Community Group to hold a bonfire and fireworks display at 
Tupsley Quarry on the 5th November 2021. 
 

Reasons for decision: To enable Tupsley Community group to hold a bonfire and 
fireworks display at Tupsley Quarry on the 5th November 2021. 

 

The group’s event management plan and associated 
documents have been circulated and agreed by the Safety 
Advisory group. 

Highlight any

 associated 
risks/finance/legal/equal
ity considerations: 

Legal - the landowner (HC) needs to give consent for the event 
to take place on their land. 
 

Risk assessments and appropriate documentation have been 
drawn up for the event and circulated and the consultees have 
raised no objection. 

 

There is a risk that the public indemnity cover is not sufficient; 
the group have been made aware of this and they have 
confirmed that numbers will be limited as per the insurance 
cover and confirmed that sufficient cover is in place. 

 

There is a risk that unsuitable items will be placed on the 
bonfire and cause a statutory nuisance. Advice has also been 
provided to the group as to what items are suitable and the 
group have given assurance that any unsuitable items have 
been removed.  

 

There will be a condition that consent can be withdrawn at 
short notice if the national guidance changes. 



There will be a review undertaken of the event, this to be 
undertaken by 31st July 2022. 

Details of any 
alternative options 
considered and rejected: 

Not to issue the consent means the event cannot take place. 

 

Details of any 

declarations 
of interest made: 

None 

 
 
I am an officer delegated to make the decision 
 
Signed:         
 
 
Print Name: Sarah Jowett 
 
Job Title:   Acting Head of Property  
 


